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IRO AB delisted from OM Stockholmsbörsen

The offer from N.V. Michel Van de Wiele on all outstanding shares of IRO AB has
now been accepted by holders of approximately 99,8 per cent of all shares.

As a consequence IRO is delisted from the OM Stockholmsbörsen's O-list with effect
from 10 November 2000.

IRO AB (publ)
Stig-Arne Blom
President

Further information is available from:

Stig-Arne Blom, President, phone: +46 321 297 01
Lennart Claesson, Financial Director, phone: +46 321 297 02

IRO is an international group that develops and manufactures yarn feeders for textile
machines. Its principal customers are manufacturers of knitting and weaving machines.
IRO is the world's leading manufacturer of yarn feeders, with a share of more than 60
per cent of the global market. Production takes place at locations in Sweden, Germany,
Italy, China and Taiwan. Markets outside Sweden account for some 97 per cent of
sales.

IRO AB (publ) Box 54, 523 22 Ulricehamn.
Phone 0321-297 00. Fax 0321-298 00.
E-mail: info@iro.se.  Internet: www.iroab.com

This press release may not be released or distributed in the U.S., Canada, Japan or
Australia.  The offer is not being made to persons whose participation requires additional
prospectus information, registration or other measures than those in accordance with
Swedish law.




